March 8, 2022

Workshop Minutes

Workshop started at 8:17 p.m. Meeting was conducted via zoom. In attendance were Jamic Uzelac, Dave Peeler, Randy Decker, Justin Albright, Kevin Joseph, Todd Adamczyk, John Spinks, Linda Brebner, Josh Noel, Brett Galvan, Scott Sejda, and Josh Carter.

Dave reported that the July 4th parade would be held on Monday at 10 a.m. and the fireworks will be held on the 3rd.

Reported on early voting.

Justin recommended that we go back to in person meeting starting in April, masks will be optional. Dave mentioned board appointments. The EDC will be meeting April 12 either at 6:30 or 6:45 p.m.

Rebuilding Together Hebron needs volunteers and leadership. The Knights of Columbus are also looking for help.

The Girl Scouts are having a roadblock on April 2 for donations for the Scout Cabin.

The Emergency Covid order has been removed and so our next meeting will have to be a hybrid meeting. John Cannon from Todd Rokita's office will be in attendance.

Jamie stated that she had sent everyone her report for the month and had nothing new to add and asked if anyone had any questions.

Randy went over his reports. Stated that we need to have another Water Loss Audit done. Has a quote from Wessler. There is a quote from Utility Supply for new meter reading equipment. Ours is obsolete. Randy discussed purchasing 3 new trucks for Public Works. Justin inquired why 3 and suggested that we buy 1 a year like the police. Dixon Engineering gave us a quote on the North Water Tower in Park Place.

The police department wants to sell the 2011 Crown Vic and the 2013 Charger. Randy is going to have Alan look at the Crown Vic. Will take it to the police department when is ready. Josh stated that the OPO Grant had been audited.

Josh Carter reported on the fire department. Stated that the drainage on the south side of the station needs to be looked at. What was done in 2021 did not correct the issue.

John Spinks inquired about turning the water off at 404 N. Main. Was informed that we can't do that.

Linda Brebner stated that the Easter Egg hunt will be April 16 at 10 a.m. at the Community Center. Josh Carter was asked if the fire department would please deliver the Easter Bunny to the Community Center.

Brett Galvan is working on a hybrid meeting ordinance.

Dave and Justin are to do the interviews for the fulltime building inspector. A meeting may be held for the interviews if everyone wants to attend.

Meeting adjourned at 9:13